TOWN OF

RANDOLPH VOLLER Mayor

WILLIAM G. TERRY Town Manager

PAUL S. MESSICK, JR. Town Attorney

P.O. Box 759 – 635 East Street PITTSBORO, N.C. 27312



BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

GENE BROOKS
HUGH HARRINGTON
PAMELA BALDWIN
MICHAEL FIOCCO
CLINTON E. BRYAN III

TELEPHONE (919) 542-4621 FAX (919) 542-7109

March 25, 2010

Mr. Tom Fransen
Division of Water Resources
NC Department of Environment and Natural Resources
1611 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, NC 27699-1611

RE: Letter of Intent to Apply for a Round 4 Jordan Lake Water Allocation

Dear Mr. Fransen,

The purpose of this letter is to express the intent of the Town of Pittsboro to apply for an allocation of water supply during the Jordan Lake Round 4 Water Supply Allocation process.

The Town of Pittsboro Water Plant currently takes its raw water from and impoundment behind the dam on the Haw River near US 15/501. While this raw water source has served us well in the past, we expect that the growth envisioned for the Town of Pittsboro over the next 50 years will require us to find a new and larger source of water to augment our current water source. Accordingly, we are participating in the Jordan Lake Partnership with a view toward seeking a 7 million gallon per day allocation of water from Jordan Lake as part of the Jordan Lake Round 4 Water Supply Allocation process.

Town of Pittsboro points of contact for the Jordan Lake Round 4 Water Supply Allocation process are:

William G. Terry, Town Manager

P.O. Box 759

Pittsboro, NC 27312

e-mail: wgterry@nc.rr.com

telephone: 919-542-4621 ext. 22

cellular: 919-616-6939

John Poteat, Utility Director

P.O. Box 759

Pittsboro, NC 27312

e-mail: jpoteat2@nc.rr.com

telephone: 919-542-2530

cellular: 919-548-1622

Sincerely,

William G. Terry

Town Manager

cc: Board of Commissioners John Poteat, Utility Director

BECERAEI